Lincoln Branch Submariners Association

Minutes of meeting held on:- Sunday 18th October 2015
1.Chairman opened the meeting at:-1230
2.Members present:- There were 11 members present
3.Apologies:- Received from:- D.Bussey, M.Williams. A.Scott,I.Stoney,R.Frankish, G.Sheppard, B.Bugg.
4.Obituaries:- A copy of the last months obituaries was passed round for all to read, during which a one minutes silence was held for those having "crossed the bar". The Chairman read a prayer.
5.Minutes from the previous meeting:- Minutes of the last meeting were approved as a true record.
6.Matters arising:-There were no matters arising from these minutes.
7.Chairman's report:-


a) Chairman asked for a volunteer to sell 'raffle tickets' at today's party. John Horton stepped forward!
8.Correspondence:-


a) Members were informed of the Annual Festival of Remembrance Concert at Sir Robert Pattinson Acadamy at North Hykeham on Friday 6th November 2015. In aid of the Royal British Legion Poppy Appeal. Your Standard will be paraded.


b) Booking and menu forms for the Annual Conference/Reunion 2016 have been sent out to all members. All those that intend going to Blackpool are to get their application forms sent as soon as possible, together with choice of menu.


9.Secretary's report:-


a) The secretary reminded the meeting that on Wednesday 21st October the Trafalgar Day celebrations would take place at the R.N.A. Club, Coulson Road at 1930. It was agreed that our branch should continue the practise of supplying the rum for this event. Rick Elrick kindly agreed to organise this. 
10.Treasurer's report:-


Monthly Statement 20/09/2015


Opening Balance
£2,887.99


Meeting collection
        32.00


M.Douse sale items              23.00


R.N.A. Arboretum trip        239.25


Monies Paid out last month.


Standard Bearers Rail Fare


For Embankment
        70.00



Postage


         00.63


Total balance            3,111.61


Amount collected this meeting:-





        £53.00
11.Social Secretary's report:-


a)The Chairman urged all those that are going to the Christmas party to respond with their choice of menu and that "Full Payment" is required at the November meeting.


b) The Chairman asked those present if they wanted a tot today ? this was met with approval. The rum barrel was to be rolled out, and two bottles of rum were obtained, and Rick Elrick was appointed to be "Rum Bosun"
12.Welfare report:-


There was no report, but the Chairman wished Michael Williams a speedy recovery following his hip replacement operation.
13.LExSA report:-



There was no report due to the fact that our rep', Michael Williams as stated above, is in hospital.
A.O.B.

There was no other business.
Meeting shut at:- 1238
Date of next meeting:- 15th November 2015
